Mt. Hope-Breithaupt Park Neighbourhood Association
Monday, December 8, 2008
7:00 pm.
Breithaupt Community Centre
Present: Diane Cowie, Joan Lazarski, Ted Parkinson, Trudy Beaulne (Chair), Ken and Helen Lippert, Debbie Campbell.
Ted talked about the blog (mhbpna.blogspot.com) and plans for keeping more of a history of events and using Google Docs to share meeting minutes and upload a history of interesting newsletter articles.
Joan talks about the newsletter and taking over more of the distribution. Joan attended the Neighbourhood summit in November presented a talk on the newsletter which was well received. 

Debbie Campbell from Kitchener City is here and has heard many good things about the Neighbourhood association and what we are doing.

Ken and Helen Lippert discussed this is the night of the city council vote on the triplex issue.  Discussion of the “ad hoc” committee of the NMA. 

Trudy directly involved in the Friday Night Movie night and drop in. 

Diane Cowie: youth program is moving along, and creative writing is working well. But other programs like yoga and fitness are up this year as well. They usually drop off during winter, but this year registrations are up. A new Sock and Pajama Drop has been added to the Brethaupt Centre (the downtown centre does this as well).
Regrets for Optimist Club and Dropin Program.
Diane Cowie, Leisure Program Coordinator at Breithaupt Centre
Winter programs: Diane Cowie provides an update on these. They are getting quarter page flyers (1600) to advertise Family Day. A few at BC, some at the Library, City Hall. Possibly getting other places like Giant Tiger and Central Fresh Market. They are also getting larger flyers (150). Snap Newsletter and other media outlets (PennySaver etc.). 
Ted will ensure Family Day is advertised on the Blog. Diane would like a chart about where everyone will be doing 
Theresa _______ will be joining it and opening an outreach office. The ConnectKW people should be there to open the computers in the Breithaupt Centre Solarium. 

We have skating, BBQ (hotdogs), throwing the plunger into the toilet game, movie, snow families, games in gym, Wings of Paradise, free swim, crafts, grab bags. Children must be supervised. We talked about the timing and the schedule because there is so much scheduled to happen. Diane will send us the schedule when she has it so we can provide feedback.
Joan Lazarski reports on a Babysitting course. Red Cross course over 2 Saturdays in February, approx $44. Room is reserved for us and teacher (Jen Ward) has been notified. We can have between 10 and 14 students. Some subsidies may be available. Possibly offer it again in May at one of the schools to make it more available for people who cannot make it to the Breithaupt Centre. Joan hopes that we can create a revenue stream and then offer other programs, courses etc. based on this, and all this helps to build community. 
Trudy reports in the past we had offered the Ontario Safety League course. And she would like to keep costs as low as possible for our neighbourhood. In the past we’d used Sacred Heart and other schools. 
Joan stressed the notion that we will try this course and see how much interest we get. We are looking into putting the registration form on the Blog so they can download it, print it out, and bring the money to Breithaupt Centre to pay for it. Diane says the creative writing registers online and Trudy asked if we can see how many of those registrations come from the area.
Longer discussion about what programs to offer, raising money, what we would do with it, other possible programs we could offer with this revenue. Debbie Campbell from the city of Kitchener talks about a new way of offering programs, registering online, and splitting the revenue. 

We discuss having a financial statement as part of each meeting. We talk about generating revenue from things like the baby sitting program and then offering other programs for youth. If we have an income we can invite people in the neighbourhood to apply for some of it to teach a course etc.
Debbie Campbell  says 32 neighbourhood associations, and 8 of them do a lot of programs. In many cases the public doesn’t understand that the NA’s do the programming. And the ones who are making some money are then able to create other “free” programs that the city cannot afford to run. 
More talk about integrating with Breithaupt Centre in offering programs and relying on their infrastructure.
Debbie mentions Neighbourhood Development Community Sustainability Strategy.  Staff has realized Neighbourhood  Associations have changed and we need different ways of responding and reaching out. 
Trudy says in next newsletter (Easter) we should write an article about how to get involved, and ask the Optimists about this. Also, if there are some startup funds, what events could we start?

Are people living closer to King Street wanting to subdivide the association? The focal point is a bit different because they are closer to downtown. 
Joan says she was asked if Trudy could write a letter for each issue which reports on what the NA is doing. Trudy said she could do this until more people from the meetings might contribute. 

Trudy talks about the history of the background of the NA and how all the different groups (Optimists, NMA, Lippert Park Picnic) got started through the MHBPNA. Debbie Campbell wonders if we are on the cusp of growing larger and if we’ll have to adopt a more formal structure for decision making going ahead.  We are planning to write some kind of article for the newsletter on how the NA is organized. Trudy talks about how some groups (Optimists) manage their money separately from the NA, and other activities (NMA, Drop-In). 
Discussion of posting minutes on the internet. Differences between “long form” minutes versus short form. We can agree that we can produce something that is informative for those in the neighbourhood, and discusses the ongoing activities, but doesn’t go into all the myriad details of what everyone said.
Next meeting Feb 25th devoted to “planning” issues.

